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Editorial

Look at ways now to merge voting districts

Technology can work to save taxpayers money 

Observer-Dispatch 

February 6, 2012   

Technology has paved the way for consolidations at many levels, and one that needs to be thoroughly explored is the possibility of reorganizing election districts in Oneida County.

Officials believe that reducing the number of districts could save taxpayers tens of thousands of dollars.

The feasibility of cutting districts is made possible by new electronic voting machines. In the past, the old lever-operated machines had a capacity to record just 999 ballots; therefore, a voting district could have no more than 950 registered voters.

The new machines, however, have the capacity to record 4,000 ballots. Despite that, the state has increased the election district size to only 1,150 registered voters. That leaves plenty of room for streamlining that can pay even larger dividends for taxpayers down the road.

Possible savings now can be estimated by a simple review of the numbers: Oneida County is currently divided into 192 election districts. Each district is required to have four poll inspectors — two Democratic, two Republican. Each is paid $150 a day. That’s $115,200 per election, just for inspectors.

Under the new formula dictated by state law, it might be possible to reduce the number of districts as low as 115, although that could be logistically challenging. If that happened, however, it would lower the total inspectors’ salary to $69,000 — a savings of $46,200.

That could be trimmed even more if the state increases the size of an election district from 1,150 registered voters.

In the meantime, some consolidation should be considered now. Republican Election Commissioner Pamela Mandryck said the 1,150 level could allow for some smaller districts — such as those in smaller towns such as Lee, Western and Boonville — to be tightened now. In 2010, for instance:

* Lee had 4,145 voters and five districts. One of those could be eliminated under the new formula.

* In Western, there were only 1,248 registered voters in three districts. That could be reduced to two under the new formula.

* Boonville had 2,587 registered voters in 2010 but has four districts. That number could be reduced to three.

In the short term, these and other alternatives should be examined. And as with the redistricting process plays out, the county should look for ways to adjust the lines to facilitate consolidation.
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